
  

 Ephesians 5:19… “Addressing one 
 another in psalms and hymns and spir-
itual songs, singing and making melody 
to the Lord with your heart.” 
 

 Colossians 3:16… “Let the word of 
Christ dwell in you richly, teaching and 
admonishing one another in all  
wisdom, singing psalms and hymns and 
spiritual songs, with thankfulness in 
your hearts to God.” 
 
Central is blessed to have Elizabeth and 
so many other volunteer musicians and 
singers to enhance the worship  
experience as we seek to spread the 
Gospel message here in the heart of 
Steele Creek community.   
  
I hope all of you will safely enjoy the 
4th of July holiday weekend as our 
country celebrates Independence Day.   
I pray and hope that many of you can 
join us in person for worship service on 
Sunday, July 5.        
 
                             — Mark 
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Since the COVID-19 quarantine was  
enacted in mid-March and our church was 
shut down due to the Governor’s orders, 
we have been doing our best to worship 
online through our virtual worship  
services.  There are so many people who 
dedicated their time and efforts to help 
support the virtual worship services and 
we are truly grateful to all of you.  The 
Session made a decision to re-open the 
church for in-person worship services  
beginning on Sunday, July 5.  We are  
excited to reopen and gather in person to 
worship our God, but we also want to be 
vigilant in safety protocols in hopes of 
mitigating spread of this virus.  Among 
many of the guidelines, let me highlight 
one of them… please WEAR A MASK when 
you come to church.  There are no  
political reasons for this guideline, just a 
simple way for all of us to protect one  
another in the midst of this pandemic.   
  
Central is also very excited and thankful 
as we welcome Elizabeth Bemis as our 
new Director of Music Ministry.  In our  
efforts to create a Blended Worship  
Service, I believe Elizabeth’s gifts and  
talents will be instrumental (pun  
intended) in bringing glory to God and in 
raising up disciples of Jesus Christ among 
our current and future members.  Music is 
so crucial in our worship service and the 
Bible concurs as well… 
 

 Psalm 147:7… “Sing to the Lord with 
thanksgiving; make melody to our God on 
the lyre!” 
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Central Steele Creek 
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Mark Lee                          Pastor 

Elizabeth Bemis                       Director of Music Ministries 

Nadja Sefcik-Earl                               Director of Handbells 

JoAnna Harrigan                   Director of Preschool 

Lori Cauley           Director of Central Fine Arts Academy 

Allyson Haenlein           Administrative Assistant 

Lauren Perkin           Financial Administrator 

Jeanne McGrath               Financial Secretary 
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SUNDAY SCHEDULE 

     Sunday School (on hold)                  9:15am 

     Worship                 10:30am 

Deadlines 
 August 2020 issue deadline is July 27th. 

Articles received late will be included the next month. 

Sunday Bulletin: Thursdays, 10:00am 
Articles received late will be included the next week. 

CSCPC Women’S 

Groups 

  

 

 

    
 

 

THE MONTH OF JULY 

Canned Fruits and Juices 

Please place items in the donation box 

located in the Church Narthex. 

 

AUGUST HEAD ELDER,  

USHERS & COMMUNION SERVERS 

Head Usher: Becky Helms 

Ushers/Servers: Kenny Burns, Della Medlin, Ann Mozingo 

Communion Server: Beverly Cheek 

FINANCE  TEAM  UPDATE 

Income (for budgeted items) needed as of 5/31/20: $177,725 

Income (for budgeted items) received as of 5/31/20: $143,094 

Capital reserve fund balance (5/31/20): $297,936 

In memory of Charles Winter; HTGOP Staff 

In memory of Pam Shaney New; Dorothy Williams 

In memory of Tommy Therrell; Dorothy Williams 

In memory of Chip Summers, former Pastor at Central; Donna  

Winter 

In memory of H.L. Akins, brother of Pauline Shaney; Greta & Toni  

Lambert 

In honor of Kay & Jim Patterson; Bud & Pauline Shaney 

In honor of David & Devon Osborne; Joan Hedgepeth 

MEMORIALS & HONORARIUMS 

Please let the church office know of any 
changes in your contact information, such as 
phone number, cell phone number,  address, 
or email address.  Thank you! 

Seeking Secret Saints! 

We need four (4) volunteers for this upcoming school year to sup-

port our college students.  This program provides support and 

love from our congregation to continually remind our students 
that their congregation cares and prays for them.       

To ensure consistency amongst the students, the guidelines are 
as follows: 

 Cards mailed to student for each holiday and throughout the 

year just to say you are praying for them. 
 $25 gift cards or gift sent at Christmas and on their birthday. 

 Goodie boxes sent to students at the beginning of each exam 
period (early December, early May).  These should not exceed 

$25. 

If you are interested in serving in this capacity, please contact 
Ellie Bostick @ 704-309-3759 or elliebostick@yahoo.com. 

Regular church office hours  
Have resumed.  Here are some mandatory guidelines for  

anyone coming to the church office. 

 Please wear a mask as you enter the office.   
      Remember, you are protecting the health and well- 
      being of others when you wear a mask. 
 Maintain Social Distancing protocol… at least 6 feet 
        apart. 
 Outside door will remain locked, but Allyson will open   

the door for visitors. 
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2-Daniel Kirk 

3-Mary Jane Palmer 
4-Teresa Canipe 

8-Hudson Shaw 

10-Jack Wilcoxon 

13-Lainey Moss 

14-Clint Burke & Sheila Rogers 
15-Mac Patterson 

16-Bryan Bridges, Ruby Potts & Burns Taylor 

17-Caroline Patterson 

18-Andy Cheek 

19-Lynn Snuggs & Phil Wilson 

20-Jean Taylor 
25-Faith Stevens 

26-Fredia Butler 

27-Mike Arnold, Bill Eargle & Chet Knapp 

28-Toni Lambert 

 Birthdays– July 
    

 Mighty Acts Golf Tournament Update: 

Thank you to all the golfers, sponsors, donors and 

hard working volunteers that supported the 2020 

Mighty Acts Charity Golf Tournament. Due to the 

pandemic and lifting of guidelines, there were only 

three weeks to organize the event. We were able to 

raise over $6,000.00 that will go to help children and 

families impacted by the COVID19 pandemic. If you 

are aware of any needs please contact Russell Helms 

at 704-905-8436. 

The Mighty Acts Sunday School Class 
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